
Appendix 5b 

Communities, Social Mobility and Inclusion (COSMIC) 
Committee feedback on Business and Financial Plan 
2024-29 

Meeting held 11 January 2024 

The COSMIC Business and Financial Plan was discussed in full by the committee. 

The following two items were raised for further consideration by SR&P (Strategy 
Resources & Procurement) Committee on 30 January 2024:  

• To be assured that the Libraries Plus work will look at the library service 
county-wide, including the mobile libraries, and not just focus on the core group 
of libraries that may be identified as drop-down spaces for staff to work from as 
part of the office rationalisation work being considered through the Asset & 
Procurement committee.

• To recognise the community impact of the recent floods and in the light of this 
to acknowledge the pressure on the small Emergency Planning team, which is 
shared with Peterborough City Council. Whilst the work of Emergency Planning 
is relevant to a number of committees the COSMIC committee requests that 
SR&P consider increasing the investment to this team through this budget 
process.


